NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS

Minutes of the Northeast Neighbors and Friends meeting held on Monday, June 6,
2011, at the East Side Library. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by
Linda Westergaard, Chair.

Our speaker this evening was Pat Meiners, President of the Des Moines Historical
Society. She talked about preserving, studying, and presented some of the
history of the Capital City. Their next meeting will be Sunday, July 24, 2011, at
Redhead Park from 1:00 — 3:00 p.m. The topic will be Camp Burnside and Des
Moines during the Civil War.

There was a correction to the Agenda for this evening. It states review the April
meeting minutes and it should be the May meeting minutes. The minutes were
reviewed and motion made by Lomraine Eldredge and second by Marylyn Bruce
to accept the minutes as written. Motion carried.

Marge gave the Treasurer's report. As of the end of May, we had a balance of
$380.00. At our June board meeting, | wrote a check to Norm Kamm in the
amount of $38.05 for the flowers that we distributed to the people who were at
the Four Mile Community Center when we volunteered on May 19™.

A report on Des Moines Neighbors was given by Jim Wickham. He read a couple
of letters he had copies of and discussion followed. The NRB meetings are held
on the first Wednesday of each month.

Norm Kamm gave a report on our volunteering at Four Mile Community Center
on May 19t. It was decided that we would plan on volunteering on a quarterly
basis. Norm will talk to Katy and report back to us.

Motion was made by Carole Westbrook; second by Jim Wickham. Meeting was
adjourned at 7:01 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marge Ramsey
Secretary/Treasurer



